English Class







August 16, 2016
425 Castle Rock Road

Walnut Creek, CA  94598

Dear English Students,

I approach each school year feeling a bit sad that the easy, relaxed days of summer are ending, particularly this year when my summer was an A+ summer! But each new year is adventure, so there’s that to look forward to. How about you? 

I’ve been teaching at Northgate for 13+ years now, and I feel at home here. I’ve known many of the staff for quite a while, and some of my new students are the younger siblings of past students – or students of mine from previous years. But whether we’ve met before or not, I meet you as a new person, because I know that you are not your brother or your sister – or the same person you were even last year. I learn a lot from teaching you, and so each year I try some new things as well as things that have been successful in the past. I have some definite ideas about what works in a classroom and what doesn’t, but I wouldn’t learn if I didn’t open myself to the possibilities of each new class. I ask you to do the same, and I promise you that I am not here to punish you or bore you. I will ask a lot of you, and if you take me up on the challenge I believe you will find yourself a better reader, writer, thinker and communicator in June. If things get hard for you, let me know – I truly want to help!

I could tell you a lot about my life story – I grew up back East, just outside of Washington, D.C., I came to California to attend Stanford University, I have a Master’s Degree in Journalism from U.C. Berkeley, and I have had careers as a journalist, a free-lance writer, and an international marketing executive. No doubt we’ll learn more about each other during the year, so I’ll leave it at that for now!

I love the things you’d expect an English teacher to love – reading, writing, seeing plays – but I have other interests as well. I’ve traveled a fair amount, and even lived in France for a while as a student. I have family and friends scattered all over the place, and I try to keep in touch. At the moment, I live with two cats: Gemma, who has been with me for 8 years, and Lulu, who joined us six months later. Besides hanging out at home, I love movies and all kinds of music. I was raised a Christian, and am now a practicing Zen Buddhist. 

I love pretty much everything about English. I believe writing is a skill that everyone needs in life, and I like discussions, the more opinionated the better – as long as we’re all respectful of each other. I have some strong opinions myself, but I try to encourage you to think for yourself, not necessarily like me! Grades are a necessary evil, I think – we need to measure your skills and how they improve – but I’m all about the learning not the grade. I won’t give you busy work, but assignments to make you think harder and dig deeper. I try to give comments that help you improve. I love words, and I have learned a lot of vocabulary the easy way – by reading a lot. If you want to talk about books, I’m good to go until my voice runs out!

Many changes are in store this year, and that will mean challenges  – but what happens in our class is up to us. I ask you to try to keep a positive attitude this year. You will have plenty to do in this class, but I promise it will be worth your time and effort. If you give me your respect and your trust, I won’t let you down. I look forward to getting to know you – let’s make this class a good one for all of us.
Warm regards,

Robin Spring
